Caltrans: La Contenta entrance to stay intact

Traffic signal work to begin end of May

By Nick Baptista / The Valley Springs News / Friday, March 31, 2017

The pillars symbolizing entrance into La Contenta subdivision on the east side of the intersection at State Route 26 and Vista Del Lago Drive probably will not face the wrecking ball.

Work is scheduled to begin at the end of May to install a traffic signal at the busy intersection and there were concerns the entry way structures would be demolished.

Caltrans Public Information Officer Skip Allum said a Caltrans design team has indicated the structures will remain and should not be affected by the construction work.

In addition to installation of the traffic signals, the intersection is also going to be widened.

The project has a May 31 start date and is expected to be completed in August. Traffic delays are anticipated to last approximately 10 minutes, with one-way traffic control in use and most of the work being done primarily at night. George Reed is the contractor.